

## Reno Miata Club Minutes

## Saturday, December 1, 2018

In lieu of the regular meeting, our annual Holiday Event was held at the Olive Garden on Kietzke Ln. in Reno. Each member was to bring a Christmas ornament as a Christmas exchange gift. We were given Christmas names and cards and told to collect all the other members Christmas name on a card to play "Christmas Bingo". Fun and confusion followed. This years' officers were recognized with a special gift from President, Terri Schulte. Next years' Presidential candidate, Rod Gordon, was unanimously voted into position. Roger Holliday will continue to be vice-president, Susie Mason will continue to be Communications Chairperson, and Susie Gordon will continue to be Not-the-Secretary. After the delicious meal choice of beef, fish, chicken or vegetarian, the "Christmas Bingo" game was played and the winners got to pick prizes furnished by Terri Schulte and Debbie Campbell. To exchange the Christmas ornaments, a game was played in which we passed our ornament to the left when the word "the" was said while reading "Twas the Night Before Christmas" poem. Many giggles were heard. All in all we had a great night.